
 
 

 
 

 
14 February 2019 

 
GRACIOUS LIVING 

 
WATERING OF PLANTS AT BALCONY AND WATER SPLASHING FROM WINDOW  

 
 

Dear Residents, 
 
1. Kindly take precautionary measures when watering plants at balcony area, so as not to affect other 

unit(s) below from getting wet, around their balcony. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

2. We have received feedbacks from residents of water splashing from window, and wetting balcony and 
neighbours of other unit(s) below. We would like to remind residents to refrain from such inconsiderate 
act. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Hence, we will like to seek your kind assistance to brief your family members / domestic workers Not to 
splash water directly from your unit’s window and be careful to avoid splashing when watering the plants 
at balcony. 
 
We seek your kind understanding and request your utmost co-operation in making Latitude a safe, 
pleasant and communal living environment. 
 
Please contact us at Tel: 6634 7338 should you require any further clarification or assistance. 
 
 
Thank you. 
 
The Management of Latitude 
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Tel: 6634 7338   Fax: 6634 7336 

PLEASE DO NOT 
 SPLASH WATER FROM WINDOW OR BALCONY 


